FULL-SERVICE
DEBRIS REMOVAL

STATE- FUNDED, DISASTER-RELATED DEBRIS
REMOVAL PROGRAM FOR PRIVATE PROPERTY

WHAT IS PRIVATE PROPERTY DEBRIS REMOVAL?

Private Property Debris Removal is a State of New Mexico funded program to remove disaster-
related debris from impacted properties. Services can be provided through either full debris
service on the home property, or curbside pickup for residents who have moved their debris to

the curb.

To take advantage of the program, residents must provide access to their properties by
completing a Right of Entry form. Residents can also choose to opt out of the program. Debris
cannot be removed until after Right of Entry forms are completed, signed, and submitted.

Who qualifies?

The State of New Mexico's Private
Property Debris Removal Program
can assist any resident who was
impacted by the South Fork Fire,
Salt Fire, and flooding in Lincoln
County, New Mexico.

How can you sign up?

Residents can sign up for the Private Property
Debris Removal program in one of three ways:

In Person: State of New Mexico Disaster Case
Managers can support residents with filling
out the Right-of-Entry at the Disaster
Recovery Centers:

¢ Roswell Civic & Convention Center

e Horton Complex

e Mescalero Apache School

By Phone: Residents can indicate their
interest in the program over the phone at
1-833-663-4736. Call center staff will coordinate
with you to support an online form or an
in-person appointment to complete the
right-of entry.

By Email: Residents can download the form at
dhsem.nm.gov/nmwildfires/debris. Once the
form is filled out, residents can email it to
dhsem-dcm@dhsem.nm.gov.




